
Dear Neighbor,
 
Over the past, very hot weekend, our Park caretakers planted 160 flats of pink, Over the past, very hot weekend, our Park caretakers planted 160 flats of pink, 
red, and white brown-leaf begonias in the four flower beds in the Park.  They 
should bloom throughout the summer.  We also planted 30 Grosso Lavender 
bushes around the Booth Statue.  Our purple butterfly bushes on the north side of 
the Park are beginning to bloom, and just like last summer, should attract many 
butterflies to our Park. 
 
This is the season when our roses are blooming gloriously throughout the Park, This is the season when our roses are blooming gloriously throughout the Park, 
including the simple roses around the Booth Statue, the climbing roses on the 
back of the shed, and on a tree on the northwest quadrant in the Park. 
 
At the present time there are marigolds behind the shed.  When they finish bloomm
ing we will replace them with Dianthus flowers and a variety of grasses.
 
We have been working for several years to grow the grass in the northeast and 
southwest quadrants, and after a lot of care, we have finally succeeded.
 
Last week we planted five different kinds of ferns and some Coleus around the 
fountain, and we also added some more black river rocks to that area.
 
Just about all of our benches have been repaired and returned to the Park.  Once Just about all of our benches have been repaired and returned to the Park.  Once 
this project is finished, all our trash receptacles will be power-washed and painted 
where necessary.
 
Many of you have asked me about the bike that has been chained for months to Many of you have asked me about the bike that has been chained for months to 
the Park fence toward the southeast corner.  There is an official procedure, which 
I am following, to have any bike removed.  I notify the 13th Precinct after the bike 
has been there for a substantial period of time.  They then catalog, remove and 
store the bike, if it is in any kind of condition that warrants its being kept.  Today 
we are in the process of taking care of this particular bike.
 
Every morning, for many years noEvery morning, for many years now, I do an early patrol from 7:00 am until 8:30 
am around Gramercy Park.  Building supers, doormen and porters who want to 
report quality-of-life issues to me, do so at this time.  I then remain on Gramercy 
Park North at 21st St. and Lexington Ave, and Gramercy Park East at 20th St. so 
that area residents can come to me to report any quality-of-life concerns they may 
have.  Please feel free to do this at any time, as I certainly welcome your input.
 
WWarm regards,
 
Arlene
212-260-3875


